
 
 

 

Minutes of the Kansas Sentencing Commission Teleconference Meeting 

April 24, 2018 

 

Chair Evelyn Z. Wilson called the Kansas Sentencing Commission (KSSC) teleconference meeting to order on 

April 24, 2018 at 5:02 p.m. 

Participants: 

 

Members: 

  

  Honorable Evelyn Z. Wilson, Chair 

  Honorable W. Lee Fowler, Vice Chair 

  Honorable Patrick D. McAnany  

  Senator David B. Haley  

  Representative Tom Sawyer 

  Representative John Barker 

  Senator Carolyn McGinn 

  Jonathan Ogletree, Kansas Prisoner Review Board 

  Jessica G. Domme, Kansas Attorney General’s Office  

  Chris A. Mechler, Office of Judicial Administration 

  Secretary Joe Norwood, Department of Corrections 

  Dan Dunbar, Shawnee County Chief Deputy District Attorney 

  Stacey L. Donovan, Third Judicial District Public Defender’s Office 

  Christopher Mann, Private Attorney 

  James Echols, Public Member 

  Ronald Pauls, Public Member 

 

 

Staff: 

 

   Scott M. Schultz, Executive Director 

  Brenda Harmon, Special Assistant to the Executive Director 

  Kunlun Chang, Director of Research 

  Fengfang Lu, Senior Research Analyst  

  George “Ebo” Browne, Research Analyst 

  Erica Waggoner, Finance Director 

  Trish Beck, Program Assistant 

  Bryanna Estanol, Administrative Assistant 

  Anna Wolf, Attorney 

  Kira Johnson, SB 123 Program Director 

 

 



 
 
Approval of Journal Entry of Judgment Forms 

Chair Evelyn Z. Wilson called the Kansas Sentencing Commission (KSSC) teleconference meeting to order on 

April 24, 2018 at 5:02 p.m. 

Chair Wilson reported on the concern of the Office of Judicial Administration regarding confidential 

information included in the Presentence Investigation Report (PSI) being distributed to Community 

Corrections and reviewed the language in K.S.A. 21-6813(c).  

Chair Wilson further advised members of the KSSC Journal Entries Forms Committee’s recommendation to 

amend the Journal Entry of Judgment by adding to the Miscellaneous Provisions in Section VII.7., a box for 

the Court to check when authorizing Community Corrections access to the confidential information listed in 

K.S.A. 21-6813(c). It is anticipated during the 2019 Legislative Session, there will be proposed legislation 

providing a statutory fix for this issue.  Vice Chair W. Lee Fowler moved to approve the Committee’s 

recommendation and Ms. Chris Mechler seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

Next Meeting 

The next Sentencing Commission meeting will be at 1:30 p.m. on May 24, 2018 in the Senate Room of the 

Jayhawk Tower. 

The teleconference adjourned at 5:12 p.m. 


